

## SAN FRANCISCO FIRE DEPARTMENT

CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

September 26, 2011

Alisa Miller
Clerk, Land Use and Economic Development Committee
Board of Supervisors
City Hall, Room 244
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Re: File 110968

Dear Ms. Miller.

I have reviewed your correspondence dated September 19, 2011 regarding Supervisor Carmen Chu's resolution proposing to change the name of a portion of La Playa Street, between Lawton Street and Kirkham Street, to "Great Highway".

The San Francisco Fire Department has no objections to the proposal and is in support of Supervisor Chu's resolution.

When the resolution is passed, my recommendation is that the Department of Emergency Management be contacted in order for the street name change to be entered into the Computer Assisted Dispatch (CAD) system.

If I can provide additional information regarding this issue, please do not hesitate to contact me at (415) 558-3401.

Very truly yours,

Joanne M. Hayes-White

Chief of Department

cc: Supervisor Carmen Chu, Board of Supervisors